
Even when the buoys are removed for the 

season “No person may operate a motorboat 

within 100 feet of any dock, raft, pier, or 

buoyed restricted area on any lake at a speed 

in excess of slow-no-wake. 

No person may operate a personal watercraft at a 

speed in excess of slow-no-wake within 200 feet of 

the shoreline of any lake.”   

These laws protect swimmers, other boaters and our 

shoreline.  Please share this information with all 

boaters using your equipment or anyone you see 

dropping a boat into our lakes.  The water level is 

extremely high and our shorelines are impacted by the 

boat waves – please be considerate of the riparian 

owners – restacking their shoreline is a hefty bill. 
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I N S I D E  T H I S  I S S U E  

✓ Dates for your calendar 
✓ Pontoon Party 
✓ 9-Hole Scramble & Fish Fry 
✓ Safety First on the Lakes 
✓  

  Dates for 2018 Events  
Summer Lake Pontoon Parties –Sept. 20 at 5:00  
October 6– GWLPOA Warhawk Tailgate 
Whitewater-Rice Lakes Mgt. Dist.- Monthly meeting, 2nd 
Thursday each month 

Watch the Web site for updates:  www.whitewaterlake.org  
New email address: mailto:WhitewaterGWLPOA@gmail.com 

Next Pontoon Party – Sept 20th-5:00 pm Join us with your 

pontoon for a cocktail party on the lake.  This is an opportunity 

for adults to share some fun, beverages, and hearty appetizers 

and wonderful conversation.  Meet in front of the Chapel in 

your pontoon, bring your tableware, your beverage of choice 

and an appetizer or dessert to share.  We meet and then 

decide on a quiet spot on the lake to enjoy the evening.  In case 

of inclement weather we send an email midafternoon with the 

plan for the party - someone often volunteers to host at their 

cottage.  Send me your email address (yor-elkc@sbcglobal.net) 

so I put you on the notification email list.  Don’t have a pontoon 

– email if you would like to come and I will try to find you a 

ride.   

The 9-hole Scramble & Fish Fry 
was a success, largest number of players, finished 
before the rain, great prizes, wonderful 
comradery, and the fish fry was excellent.  Thanks 
to Delbrook Golf, The Duck Inn, Evergreen Golf, 
Fanatico Ristorante, Glen Erin Golf, Prairie Woods 
Golf, and Willow Brook Golf for hole prizes. And a 
special thank-you to Brian Cooney of Lake House 
Life Styles for the great golf towels.  
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Bog is up on both Rice and Whitewater Lakes, take care 

as you boat to give plenty of space between your boat and 

the bog.  Bog is like an iceberg – sometimes what you see 

is only a portion of it. 

We strongly discourage dumping leaves and grass 
clippings into a lake, river, wetland, or other body of 
water.  Leaves, grass clippings and similar debris add 
potassium to the water that use up precious oxygen as 
they decompose.  Some aquatic organisms like fish and 
native plants need that oxygen and high levels of 
potassium increase algae and algae blooms in the lakes. 
If you’d like to be a good steward of our water and land 
resources, the best way to dispose of leaves and similar 
waste is to compost it either on your land, or at a 
designated compost site near you.   
If you use a landscaper tell him not to  
blow these into the lake. A more detailed resource 
follow this link LOWA: Don’t dump leaves in the Lake! 
 
 

http://www.whitewaterlake.org/
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https://www.lakeexpo.com/news/lake_news/lowa-don-t-dump-leaves-in-the-lake/article_83c575ca-23c4-11e2-a50c-0019bb2963f4.html

